
MEMORANDUM 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
TO: NWABSD Board of Education Members DATE: January 23, 2024 
                 
                                                                                        
 
FR:       Office of the Superintendent SUBJECT: State & Federal 

Programs Report 

_________________________________________________________ 
 

Joy Cogburn-Smith, Director of State & Federal Programs, reports on the following: 
 
 
Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Remaining Funds 
As of January 10th, $1,669,952.30 is spent or encumbered with $3,011,510.64 remaining.   
See attached for the current ESSER budget for more details. 
 
 
Pending Competitive Grants 
No announcement of awards for the Perkins Innovation and Modernization Grant Program Grant 
(PIM) Application that was submitted in December has been announced yet. 
 

Alaska Native Education Program 
The district is looking at 2 applications.  

The first application will focus on a partnership between the district and the Alaska 
Humanities Forum to support new teachers in the district and the improvement of the 
district’s Educator Rising program to encourage more regional students to go into the 
education profession. It will also support current classified staff wishing to enter the teaching 
profession.  

The 2nd application will request funds over three years to support the development and 
implementation of Inupiaq immersion classrooms at one large and one small school site 
(Kotzebue and Shungnak) each site will teach the students in the Native Language for most 
of the school day. In the 2024-2025 school year, the pilots will begin in Pre-K, 2025-2026 
will add Kindergarten classrooms and 2026-2027 will add Grade 1 classrooms with the 
intention of expanding to additional village sites in the future years.  

We are working through the PreK .5 ADM application in preparation to apply in May.  The 
Curriculum Department is looking into options for the teacher coaching piece that we must have 
in place in order to apply, as well as some other requirements. This is a very detailed application 
containing 109 indicators that the district must provide a narrative and documentation.  The 
updated application is supposed to be released by Alaska Department of Education sometime 
later in January. 

 
Alaska Native Science and Engineering Program (ANSEP)  
 
We had 39 students participate in the October ANSEP Session and plan on having an additional 
25 attend in the Spring.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


